Universal Periodic Review – Egypt 

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the Arab Republic of Egypt for its report.  
We remain concerned over the shrinking space of civil society. We welcome the fact that the Egyptian Constitution of 2014 contains improved human rights guarantees. This improvement has led, however, to a situation in which many laws that are currently being enforced are contradicting constitutional provisions. 
· The Netherlands recommends the government of Egypt to amend the protest law on the Right to Public Meetings, Processions and Peaceful Demonstrations in accordance with article 73 of the Constitution, guaranteeing freedom of assembly. 
· The Netherlands recommends the Government of Egypt to -in accordance with article 54 of its Constitution - stop using the preventive detention orders by prosecutors as a measure to punish or to prolong the incarceration of activists and protestors. 
Thank you, Mr. President.

